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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To inform Committee of guidance received from the Department for Culture Media and Sport (DCMS) relating to a review of premises licences.

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities

· Council Ambitions - 
}


· Community Objectives - 
}

· Corporate Priorities -  
}

· Other Considerations - 
}

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
In September 2008 the DCMS wrote to local authorities reminding them of the power to review a premises licence contained within the Licensing Act 2003,and encouraging the use of a ‘yellow and red card approach’ as an alternative to revoking the premises licence.

3
ISSUES

3.1
The yellow and red card approach operates as follows (according to the guidance):


“A yellow card involves the imposition of tough new conditions that are appropriate to the problems at issues (for example sales of alcohol to children), together with a warning of a further review is necessary, and matters have not improved the premises licence would be revoked.


It is important that any yellow card should be highly visible in the community and send a clear message to alcohol retailers and the public that action will be taken against those who act contrary to the licensing objectives and the law.  The system can make an important contribution to the community’s confidence in their licensing committees.”

3.2
The effect of receiving a yellow card is to put the premises licence holder and those affected that the next offence or breach would mean an automatic second intervention, namely a red card.  The guidance suggests imposition of a condition requiring the premises licence holder to publicise the fact that the premises have been reviewed and are on ‘probation’.

3.4
Set out at Annex A (attached) are examples of the sort of conditions that the guidance suggests would be considered appropriate, at the stage of imposing a yellow card, to address problems arising at the premises.

3.5
To date the Council has dealt with three applications by the police for a review of a premises licence.  In all cases the matter has been dealt with by the imposition of additional conditions rather than the removal of the premises licence.

4
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE
4.1
Note the approach recommended by the DCMS when dealing with an application for review of a premises licence.

LEGAL SERVICES MANAGER 

For further information please ask for Diane Rice

, extension 4418.

INFORMATION





The Council aspires to be a well managed Council, ensuring Members are informed of relevant government guidance supports this initiative.
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